
Long Beach Street Commission
Minutes

Wednesday May 17, 2017

Present: Members Tom Dolph, Brian Hogan, Jane Neulieb, Dan Tannas

Meeting called to order at 5:30 PM. Previous minutes approved

Agenda Items:

Equipment status: 
Mr. Dolph presented bids on a new leaf-pickup machine. After review and discussion, the 
commission recommends purchase of the machine from Brown Equipment Company. 
Commission recommendation and the bid will be presented to Town Council for action at 
their June meeting.

The street sweeping machine continues to function normally.  Debris removal, mainly from 
oak trees, should be completed on or about June 1 depending on weather.

Paving:
Resurfacing of the Town Center parking lot is recommended. Mr. Dolph will obtain prices 
and make a proposal at the June Town Council meeting if funding is available.

No heavy equipment access permits were issued for Stop 24.

No street cut permits were issued.

Spring leaf pickup has been completed on time with no problems.

Street drainage:
Work is in progress. Some catch basins may need to be replaced with improved designs.

Beach stops:
Residents have requested improved access to the beach at Stop 19. Commission 
members visited Stop 19 to evaluate access. The commission recommends no change:

• Access to the beach is adequate and comparable to other areas, e.g. Stops 18 and 
20

• Dune grass and natural vegetation should not be disturbed
• Natural contours of the beach/sand should not be excavated
• Excavation at the stop cannot be done without affecting adjacent properties

Eventually the Town may need to provide ADA-compliant access to a designated beach 
stop.

A working group of residents suggests improvements to Stop 23, including a revised 
drainage cap for the catch-basin and five-foot wide steps. The street department will 
assist with this project once funding is available and a detailed plan is submitted. The 
commission recommends construction be scheduled to avoid peak activity time of June-
July-August.



Mr. Dolph will address the need for an additional railing at Stop 24, and accumulating 
dead grass/vegetation at Stop 22.

Street Department personnel will attend training for mosquito spraying, which should 
start in the next week. Normal spraying days will be Mondays, Wednesdays, and Sundays.

Beach cleanup is scheduled for the weekend of June 3-4. Trash toters should be placed 
at stops prior to that weekend.

Commission comments:  none

Public comments:  none

Next Commission meeting schedule for 5:30 PM Wednesday July 19th.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM


